TOWN OF KILLINGLY

SOLID WASTE SUBCOMMITTEE
September 26, 2018
5:30 P.M.

Room 204
Killingly Town Hall

172 Main Street
Killingly, CT 02639








Commission Members:


Lynn LaBerge 
                                                                                 Absent w/o notification Tammy Wakefield 

Edward Grandelski
Minutes
1. Call to Order:  Lynn LaBerge called the meeting to order at 5:40pm.
2. Citizens Comments:  None
3.
Adoption of Minutes:
Edward Grandelski motioned to approve the July 25, 2018 Meeting Minutes.  Lynn LaBerge seconded the motion.
All in favor - Motion Passed.

4.       Tim DeVivo – Willimantic Waste Paper Co. Inc. 
Tim gave an overview of the present status at the transfer station.  There will be a 300,000 ton loss of capacity in the next year.  Some nearby facilities will be at capacity.  They’re presently rebuilding the burned out plant, but, not sure when it will be completed.  Recycling isn’t easy anymore.  There are trade wars happening and other issues contributing to the problems.  Discussion followed concerning the pros and cons of bags vs carts and billing for town-wide pickup.  For more detailed information on billing, Tim recommended they contact Coventry, CT and also Jenny Walton in Mansfield, CT.
5.
Finance Report:
David Capacchione provided the Finance Report for the estimated revenues and expenditures through the end of August figures. Discussion followed. 


6.
Unfinished Business
a) Possible Household Hazardous Waste Collection FY 19-20


    It will be budgeted for next year.

7.
New Business: None

8. 
Other Discussion Items
a)  Tonnage Report - has gone down from last year.  Sent out 240 permit notices and only 95 renewed.  Need to look at delinquent notices also.  A few people had issues with DMV.
9.
Adjournment: at 6:33pm with a Motion to adjourn by Ed Grandelski, 2nd by Lynn LaBerge All in favor - motion carries

Respectfully submitted,

Judy LaRoche
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Visit us on the web at WWW.KILLINGLYCT.GOV

